TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 21 AUGUST 2018 AT 7.00 PM
AT THE BEN CLEUCH CENTRE, TILLICOULTRY
Present – Jane Edwards, Ian Gordon, Ewart McAuslane, Robert McClelland, Ian Millar, Elma Mitchell, Alex Robertson, Damian Sherwood-Johnson, Mick Taylor, Melanie White and Elizabeth Young.

In Attendance – Councillor Martha Benny, Reverend Alison Britchfield, PC Dawn Grant, Eddie Inglis, Councillor Helen Lewis and Peter Norman.

Apologies – Tom Allan, Robert McAulay and John Mitchell.  Councillor Donald Balsillie.
Chairperson’s remarks – DS-J welcomed everyone to the meeting after the summer break.  There is a packed agenda and we will start with the extra items after the police report then move on to the normal agenda.
Police report – Copies of PC Grant’s monthly report will be placed on the CC notice boards.  Other points raised:

(a)
PC Grant mentioned that ‘Tilly 1’ has been spray painted in Tillicoultry in several locations and 
urged anyone to contact the police with any new sightings;

(b)
There was a discussion about the concerns regarding the proposed police move to Kilncraigs, one 
being no provision of custody suites at Kilncraigs, but PC Grant said that there is no custody 
suite at the current station in Alloa in any event and that detainees are taken to Falkirk.  It was 
agreed by the CC that we will contact Police Scotland with our concerns.  ACTION: EMcA to 
send letter to Police Scotland, outlining our concerns regarding ease of 
access/confidentiality at Kilncraigs should they re-locate there.
Additional agenda item 1:  Armistice Service 2018 -  Rev Britchfield from Tillicoultry Parish Church said that a combined service for all churches will be held at the parish church this year, on 11 November, and wonders if the CC would like to have any input.  Several options were discussed, including a walk of remembrance to the war memorials in the village.  It was noted that Coalsnaughton is not part of Rev Britchfield’s parish.  ACTION: CC to let Rev Britchfield know of any further thoughts via EMcA.  EY will speak to the major and brigadier who help her at the memorial in the High Street regarding laying a poppy wreath there.
Additional agenda item 2:  Proposed Sports Hub – Eddie Inglis and Peter Norman from the rugby club updated the CC regarding their recent consultations and feedback and brought along a new set of drawings.  The current plan is to look at developing a much bigger hub than initially planned with a potential outdoor centre, involving the field next to the rugby club.  (Also, the University of Stirling is looking to expand their sports facilities, and being sited in Tillicoultry may be an option for them.)  All political sides are supportive of the proposals.  There is a sustainable business plan with commitment to a certain amount of cash already.  They would like a member of the CC on board for a fundraising/charitable body.  ACTION: MT volunteered to become involved (he has a sports/military background) and will liaise with Eddie and Peter.
Minutes of June 2018 meeting – These had been distributed prior to the meeting.  IM pointed out an error on page two, under ‘siting of defibrillator’ and it was agreed that the words “from the British Heart Foundation” will be removed.  The Minutes were then proposed by EM and seconded by IG.

Matters arising (not on the Action List) - Nil.  ACTION: we need to progress with actions agreed re dog fouling following the meeting in June.
Council budget cuts – Nil to report.

Action list 

Siting of defibrillator – IM thanked everyone for their input.  The defibrillator is now up and running, and. training has been provided.  IM said that we could perhaps provide more training during next year’s Tillicoultry Community Week.  The unit is insured by the CC.  DS-J thanked EMcA, EY and IM for all their hard work.  ACTION: (1) IM to check unit once a month (must be completed online).  (2) An EDF plaque needs to be placed on wall next to unit.  (3)  We need to consider a site for a unit in Coalsnaughton.
Coalsnaughton Main Street – this situation has been resolved as the tenants have moved on.

Christmas lights/Tilly Ladies – An EDF application has been made by the CC for £2,500.  As agreed with the Tilly Ladies last year, half of this will be allocated to them this year.  The CC pays for the storage and insurance of all the lights.  The tree lights at Murray Square need to be re-stringed due to the tree growth since they were originally fitted.  Following a vote, it was agreed that this would be done this year as waiting until next year may damage the current lights.  The Tilly Ladies have offered to arrange a bingo tea in September to raise funds for this, and they have asked if the CC can help with raffle prizes and help on the night.  It was agreed that the CC will provide the prizes for the event and can also offer assistance on the night.  ACTION: (1) invite the Tilly Ladies to a separate, dedicated meetin.  (2) In the meantime, let them know that the September fundraiser can commence.
Treasurer’s report – EMcA said that there is almost £9,000 in the main account.  There is £581 in the Over-70s account which means that there is one more year left of providing dinner for the bus trip.  Martha Benny said that she would speak to the relevant person at the council about this.  There is £2,402 in the gala account.  There is also just under £5,000 of the Tilly Ladies’ money.

Secretary’s report – EMcA spoke about the correspondence he has received since the last meeting.  ACTION: EMcA will write to the council re the narrowed road at Devonside, outside the Juniper Inn, to ask for a report as it is very narrow and the layout allows only one-way traffic.
Community Action Plan – see above re proposed sports hub.
Planning report – nil to report.

Social Committee report – nil to report.

Councillors’ reports – Unfortunately, due to the additional agenda items, there was very little time left for these.  Cllr Benny quickly mentioned that the chicane is now in place at the crossing in Moss Road.

AOCB – EY said that Scottish Power are repainting the electrical boxes in Tillicoultry.  The poo bin at the bus stop has been replaced.  There has been a litter pick on the road near Muircot in Coalsnaughton.
The next meeting of the CC will be held on Tuesday 11 September at the Ben Cleuch Centre at 7.00 pm.
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